Bryant, Shellie

From: VERNA NG

Sent: May 24, 2020 10:10 PM

To: Bryant, Shellie

Subject: Spadina Crescent East Traffic Noise

Message to Saskatoon City Council

May 23,2020.

We have lived at 1016 Spadina Crescent East for over four years. During that time, we have noticed and experienced increasing vehicle traffic, increasing traffic noise and alarming traffic speed on our street. This has eroded and spoiled the natural surroundings of this riverbank neighbourhood.

Many vehicles and motorbikes use excessive speed, and cause excessive noise pollution with the addition of blaring stereos and broken mufflers.

When we sit out on our back patio, we still have to listen to the deafening and constant noise that the traffic generates.

Higher noise levels and resulting pollution contribute to such adverse health problems as high blood pressure, breathing difficulties and asthma to name a few.

With this level of traffic and speed, we are afraid the probability of a major accident is likely. It is also now no longer pleasant to walk along the Meewasin Trail due to the endless stream of traffic and incessant noise.

To remedy this problem, we advocate lowering the speed limit to 30km/hour, and placing speed bumps along Spadina Crescent East between Queen Street and 33rd Street.

We hope that Saskatoon City Council will choose to act quickly to address this matter for the health, safety and well being of City Park residents, and also for the greater community.

Sincerely yours,

Shaun and Verna Ng
Spadina Crescent East
Saskatoon, Sk.